
Edisto Beach RO Plant & Support Equipment 

Progress Report 

 

Report No. 2   January 10, 2019   Reported by:  Arnold Ellison 

1.  Visited the project on January 10, 2019 where I visited all 3 well sites and then met with 

Isis and Bob. 

2.  No work was being performed, but the well driller had removed the drill rig from well 

#8 and had cleaned up the site.  

3. Some casing has been delivered for well #7. 

4. Locating the third well on site M (now referred to well #9) has been approved by the 

golf course since it will not interfere with golf play or the cart path.  There was 

discussion about using the wastewater holding pond adjacent to tract M for overflow 

during the testing of the new wells. This idea was rejected by Iris as we cannot  risk 

having high silty water discharged into the wastewater treatment system.   We will have 

more discussion with Wharton-Smith next week about using the concentrate discharge 

pipe for testing the wells. 

5. Follow up to last week’s request, we have received copies of the Thomas & Hutton 

contract and the Harn contract. 

6. Patrick Brown, Town Building Code Administrator has worked very hard to get the 

information needed for issuing a Town Construction Permit for the RO Building.  He 

should be able to get the portion of the permit for the foundation out next week. 

7. I will be meeting with several members of Wharton-Smith team next week to review 

and revise the schedule for the project.  I would like to have a “best case” and a “worst 

case” scenario to present to Town Council and the Water Committee. 

 

 

 

 

 


